 Georgia Commission on Hearing Impaired and Deaf Persons
Wednesday, August 24, 2011
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Atlanta Speech School
3160 Northside Parkway Northwest
Atlanta, GA 30327-1598
Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Ms. Robin Ferst, Ms. Lee Ann Meadows, Ms. Mary Reed, Ms. Laura Sarsfield, Dr, Helena Solodar, Mr. Comer Yates
Members Absent:  Mr. Chuck Leavell

Staff Present:  Ms. Katherine Cadena

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Solodar at 9:30 a.m.  The minutes from the April 21st meeting were reviewed.  Minor corrections were made at the time of the review. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Mr. Yates.  Ms. Ferst seconded the approval.  The motion passed unanimously.  
A draft copy of the By-laws, which reflected changes made from the previous meeting in April, was reviewed.  A motion was made to formally adopt the amended By-laws by Ms. Ferst, and seconded by Mr. Yates.  The motion was passed unanimously.  A new electronic copy of the By-laws will be forwarded to the members.  

Dr. Solodar announced that $480 was donated to the Commission through proceeds from the sale of ETY-Plugs, high fidelity earplugs, during the Drum Corp International Southeastern Championships held at the Georgia Dome on July 30, 2011.  A motion was presented by Ms. Ferst to create a resolution to open a bank account to house the funds.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Yates.  The motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Cadena will create the motion and forward it to Dr. Solodar.  
Dr. Solodar stated someone offered to provide time and services to creating an official website for the Commission, however, the Governor’s Office stated the Commission website needed to be affiliated with the Department of Human Services.  The Commission will continue to pursue exploration of an enhanced website.  
Ms. Sharon Quary, Manager for Universal Newborn Hearing Intervention and Screening Program and Mr. Brendan Noggle, Epidemiologist with the Department of Public Health presented information about the UNHIS program.  The PowerPoint presentation will be made available to the Commission members.   

Dr. Solodar discussed current ideas on providing a PhD. Program in Audiology.  The majority of faculty at Georgia State University is not interested in pursuing such a program at this time, however, interested faculty stated the opportunity is on hold, but has not been abandoned. 

Ms. Sarsfield is serving as the task force chairperson working on a Looping initiative with the Georgia Academy of Audiology.  
Mr. Yates discussed the Georgia Pathways project and the kick off on August 4, 2011 at the Georgia Public Broadcasting building.  The three components to the program that will establish a virtual school for children who are deaf or hard of hearing to read on grade level are research, networking, and mentoring.  
Mr. Yates and Ms. Sarsfield will work in collaboration to provide an opportunity for the Downtown Atlanta Rotary Club to experience the benefits of looping at an upcoming Rotary meeting.  
The meeting adjourned at 1:10 P.M.
The next meeting will take place on November 15, 2011 from 9:00 A.M. until 1:00 P.M. at the Auditory Verbal Center located at 1901 Century Blvd, NE, Suite 20, Atlanta, GA 30345.
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